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NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION 

State of Maine: Discontinuance of Certain Commission Regulatory 
Authority and Responsibility Within The State: Republication 

AGENCY: Nuclear Regulatory Commission. 

ACTION: Notice of Agreement with State of Maine: Republication. 

SUMMARY: The Nuclear Regulatory Commission is publishing a Federal 
Register notice containing the Maine Agreement to correct a reference 
to the Maine revised statutes. 

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: Thomas J. O'Brien, Office of State 
Programs, U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission, Washington, D.C. 20555, 
telephone (301) 415-2308. 

SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION:
 The Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC) is publishing a Federal 

Register notice originally published on Thursday, April 16, 1992 (57 FR 
13388). The NRC is republishing this document because of an incorrect 
reference made to ``Maine Revised Statutes Annotated Section 284.'' The 
reference should read ``Maine Revised Statutes Annotated Section 684.'' 
The Agreement is published in accordance with the requirements of 
Public Law 86-373 (Section 274 of the Atomic Energy Act of 1954, as 
amended). The exemptions from the Commission's licensing authority have 
been published in the Federal Register and codified as Part 150 of the 
Commission's regulations in Title 10 of the Code of Federal 
Regulations. The complete version of the April 16, 1992, Federal 
Register notice is presented below with the corrected citation.

 Dated at Rockville, Maryland, this 2nd day of December, 1998. 

For the Nuclear Regulatory Commission.

Richard L. Bangart,

Director, Office of State Programs.



